GODDARD COLLEGE PLAINFIELD, VERMONT ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES

December 19, 1964

Mrs. Dorothy Zellner

New England Coordinator, SNCC 1555 Massachusetts Avenue Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

Dear Mrs. Zellner:

Thank you for your letter of the 7th. My wife, I can report, is very enthused about going to Mississippi during the months of January and February. Unfortunately I do not share this enthusiasm. While I feel that your activities are commendable and necessary for the welfare of our country, I feel that in this case the disadvantages outweigh the advantages. Since we all know that wives do what they want to do when they want to do it, I have not been effective in dissuading her. However, the responsibility will be hers and hers alone should she choose to go. I say this especially with respect to financial obligations such as bond and court costs for which I disclaim all responsibilities.

ery sincerely yours,